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Addendum No. 1 
 

2016-2017 Chemical Tank Relining Project  

TMWA Bid No. 2016-026 

October 17, 2016 
 

The following information, clarifications, changes and modifications are by reference incorporated into 

the bid documents for the above referenced project.  Any work item or contract provision not changed or 

modified will remain in full force and effect.  The bid date and time and construction schedule remain 

the same. 

QUESTIONS AND RESPONSES 

Question No. 1:  Is it acceptable to use Primer Derakane 8084 in place of the specified Primer Derakane 

501B? 

Response to Question No. 1:  Yes.  Any primer is acceptable as long as it’s compatible with HETRON 

FR 992 Epoxy Vinyl Ester Resin. 

Question No. 2:  Please confirm that the entire tank will be relined excluding the tank ceiling. 

Response to Question No. 2:  Confirmed.  It will not be necessary to reline the tank ceilings. 

Question No. 3:  Post cure temperature listed in the bid docs - listed as 180 deg F.  The manufacturer, 

Ashland, has approved an alternate method (we are currently using it at the wastewater treatment plant 

at EBMUD in Oakland, CA).  That is to use one of the 3 methods listed below: 

A) 180 deg F for 4 hours 

B) 160 deg F for 8 hours 

C) 140 deg F for 16 hours 

 

Requirements: must pass the Acetone sensitivity tests and barcol hardness tests. 

 

Can we use one of the 3 methods above? 

 

Response to Question No. 3:  Yes.  All methods are acceptable assuming that contract time is available. 



Question No. 4:  After speaking with the Nevada Contractors Board, I understand that the jurisdiction to 

establish the requirements for an organization to have a contractor’s license to perform work for a public 

works agency falls within same public works agency authority. Please confirm that a contractor’s license 

is not required for a manufacturer/supplier to perform repair services on the fiberglass chemical storage 

tanks. 

Response to Question No. 4:  A contractor’s license will not be required for this work; however, the 

bidder must provide adequate project references for projects of a similar nature and scope to establish 

that they are qualified to perform the work. 

 


